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                   Town of Paxton

                Board of Selectmen

            697 Pleasant Street, Paxton, MA 01612

       (508) 754-7638 – phone (508) 797-0966 – fax

                     dparsons@townofpaxton.net
Regular Meeting Minutes 
Monday, March 9, 2020
Meeting Location: John Bauer Senior Center 17 West Street, Paxton, MA 01612
Members Present:                    Peter Bogren, Jr., Chairman




 Julia N. Pingitore, Vice Chair





 John F. Malone, Clerk
Town Administrator:

 Carol L. Riches, Town Administrator


Attendees:
 see Attendee List
The Chairman called the meeting to order at 7:00pm.
Review recommendations from the Capital Improvement Planning Committee for the Annual Town Meeting

· Jeffrey Kent, Chairman of the Capital Improvement Planning Committee, was present to review the FY21 Capital project nominations.  Mr. Kent went over a two-page handout that was provided to the Board which outlined the specifics.  (The handout can be obtained in the office of the Select board).

· Mr. Kent expressed that there are seven items that were identified as FY21 projects.  There are no requests from the Water Department at this time but the CIPC did vote to recommend approval if any do come through.  The CIPC recommends that the following items go through to the Annual Town Meeting:

· DPW – new facility

· DWP – Repave PCS & COA parking lot

· DPW – Town Common and sidewalk paving

· PFD – 4” supply hose replacement

· DPW – Town Common and street paving

· DPW – Multipurpose sidewalk machine

· DPW – 2006 Dump truck

We have also reviewed the cost of each item, how it should be funded and what the effect is on the homeowners’ tax bill.
· (CR) Hilltop has provided us with a debt schedule for the DPW facility and there is the potential for a USDA loan up to 40 years for the facility.

· (PB) Item #4 is a small amount.

· (CR) We can do one note for any of the smaller amounts that pass.

· Mr. Kent stated that the DPW was looking to use $110,000 from the road stabilization account to assist with the road projects.  The multipurpose machine has also come down in price as well to $102,000.
· (CR) Would the board be okay to get this through the Chapter 90 funds?

· Board agreed to this idea.

· Mr. Kent inquired if the Fire Departments ladder truck was back.

· (CR) It’s still being looked at.

· Mr. Kent mentioned that also for the Annual Town Meeting he will be looking to put forward an article for the “Gold Star Family”.  This would provide an exemption from Real Estate taxes for the spouse or parent of an induvial that lost their life while on active duty or due to something that occurred while on active duty.

· (PB) Do any surrounding towns participate in this program?

· Mr. Kent replied not that I am aware of.

· (PB) Does the state reimburse us for any of this?

· Mr. Kent replied, no they do not.  It’s 100% on the Town.

Appoint Election Officer  
· Motion (JM) seconded (JP) to appoint Cornelia White as an  Election Officer from March 9, 2020 through August 15, 2020.  Unanimous, all in favor.   
· (CR) I would like to take this chance to thank everyone that worked on the recent election.
Request for road sign from Becker College

· (CR) Becker College is requesting that two signs directing drivers to the location of the Becker College Equestrian Facility be placed on Nanigian Rd.  These will go on signs that are already established.
· Motion (JM) seconded (JP) to approve the sign request from Becker College to place signs on Nanigian Rd for the Equestrian facility.  Unanimous, all in favor.       
Request for Town Common use and signs on the Town common for Paxton Days

· Motion (JM) seconded (JP) to approve the request to use the Town Common for Paxton Days on June 13, 2020 from 10am to 2pm.  Unanimous, all in favor.       
· Motion (JM) seconded (JP) to approve the request to place a sign on the Common for Paxton Days on June 13, 2020 from 10am to 2pm.  Unanimous, all in favor.       
Meeting Minutes

· Motion (JM) seconded (JP) to approve the Regular Meeting Minutes from February 24, 2020.  Unanimous, all in favor.       
Town Administrators update

· Town Caucus

Just a reminder that the Town Caucus is tomorrow night at 7pm in the Paxton Center School Cafeteria.

· DPW

The DPW Committee is hosting an Electronic Recycling day at the DPW Facility, 107 Holden Road on Saturday, March 28th 9am to 2pm. As well as electronics, residents will be able to drop off unwanted bicycles. Full information is on the Town’s website.

During the recycling event there will be an opportunity to tour the DPW facility, so residents can see exactly the state of the building and working conditions. There will be a vote at the Annual Town Meeting to fund replacing the building with a new facility.

· Town Hall Ramp Replacement

We received two bids to replace the Handicap Ramp, stairs and door at the Town Hall:

Cornerstone Building Services $61,215

Campora Construction Co. Inc. $68,730

I am following up with references and intend to award the bid as soon as possible 

Adjourned Meeting at 7:24pm,  Unanimous all in favor.
The next meeting is scheduled for Monday, March 23, 2020 at 7:00pm.  
Documents from the Meeting filed in BOS office:
Review recommendations from the Capital Improvement Planning Committee for the ATM
Meeting minutes
Agenda
Attendance list
Town Administrators Update

Respectfully submitted,
Donna Graf-Parsons
Executive Assistant
